
 

 

FRANKLIN COUNTY WEED BOARD 
 

MAILING - 1016 NORTH 4TH OFFICE – 502 BOEING STREET  PASCO, WA 99301 
OFFICE: (509)-545-3847    

EMAIL: fcwb@co.franklin.wa.us 
 
 

Agenda 
Franklin County Noxious Weed Control Board Meeting 

Monday August 17, 2020 
7:00 PM   

 
LOCATION:  Weed Board Office, 502 Boeing Street, Port of Pasco  
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Call to order at 7:00 pm 
Review and approve minutes from the June 15, 2020 meeting 
Monthly Financial – Review of the July Treasurers Report, P&L comparison 2019-2020 and Budget update   
Upcoming Meetings & Events – None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
BLM/ WSDA Assistance Agreement – – Payment in the amount of $5,000.00 for noxious weed control in Juniper Dunes has 
been received. Debbie Plummer, Natural Resource Specialist has requested a proposal from us to run through 2022. Todd has 
submitted a proposal to continue working on the same section.   
 
State Parks – We have received payment in the amount of $16,298.62 for noxious weed work on CPT right of way and in the 
state parks. We continue to perform follow up kochia spraying in Sacajawea Park and work on the watering system at the 
pollinator garden. Water hoses have been repaired/replaced several times. New channeled speed bumps will be installed to 
protect the hose.         
 
Kahlotus Cell Tower – Waiting on payment from I.S. in the amount of $273.56  
 
Weeds of Focus- Several landowners have partnered recently on noxious weed control. We have received payments in the 
amounts of $252.22 and $50.00 for yellow starthistle spraying off Murphy Road.     
Marcus and Luis were instrumental in persuading two high priority landowners to cooperate in spraying yellow starthistle, 
Scotch thistle and rush skeletonweed on their properties. FCWB supplied the labor with the stipulation the landowners 
participate in 2021 cost share program. Payment in the amount of $666.38 has been received from Larry Olberding for 
reimbursement of chemical. We are waiting on payment from the other landowner.  
 
Avista Power – We have been contacted by Michelle Anderson of Anderson Environmental Consulting on behalf of Avista to 
discuss the possibility of conducting weed control as part of a restoration project on a section of transmission line that has 
been replaced. The replaced line runs through the Hanford Reach National Monument and is managed by USFWS.     
  
Field Sampling – Update on results of lab analysis for potato damage.  
 
Upcoming Meetings & Events – None 
 
Sign vouchers #’s… 
 

Next Board Meeting Monday 9/21/20 @ 7:00 pm  
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